

Associated Students Students Against Sexual Assault Minutes

Date: 11/19/20

**CALL TO ORDER**

**A. MEETING BUSINESS**

**A-1. Roll Call**

<b>Name</b>	<b>Note:</b> absent (excused/not excused) arrived late (time) departed early (time) proxy (full name)	<b>Name</b>	<b>Note:</b> absent (excused/not excused) arrived late (time) departed early (time) proxy (full name)
Alia Reynolds	<b>present</b>	Manju Cheenath	<b>present</b>
Charlotte Hovey	<b>present</b>	Vince Feliciano	<b>present</b>
Julia Barhoum	<b>present</b>	Zarah Zhao	<b>present</b>
Leila Loose	<b>present</b>	Jolynn Dangtran	<b>present</b>

**B. Acceptance of Excused Absences and Proxies**

*MOTION/SECOND:* Vince/Zarah

Motion to accept excused absences and proxies

*ACTION:* Vote: Consent to APPROVE

**C. Acceptance of Agenda**

*MOTION/SECOND:* Vince/Manju

Motion to accept today's agenda

*ACTION:* Vote: Consent to APPROVE

**D. New Business**

N/A

**E. Reports**

a. Co-Chairs'/Vice Chair's Report

i. Town Hall

1. Recap

a. 2 set agreements

- i. **Leila:** talked about the resource list on Title IX run website, received an email from Ariana about an outdated document on that page

1. Was sent updated form but still did not address all concerns
2. We will be able to edit doc and they will repost revised with our suggestions

- ii. Giving SASA a position on the team that makes Gaucho FYI content

1. Happened once in a quarter in 2018, but since they haven't responded
  - a. Gave us 1/50 slides in the past
2. Next quarter, hopefully 2 representatives
3. Want to meet with reps by the end of this quarter, start the conversation

b. 2 unofficial agreements

- i. Alia will now be officially part of these conversations

1. Brought up issues with former police chief and AS president
2. Gave circular answers
  - a. Ariana gives spiel about title 9
3. Working with senate internal affairs committee to work on instituting change
  - a. Title 9 office was not responsive

2. Feedback

a. Positives

- i. Students did a good job of being direct/nice
1. Leila was amazing with her research/speaking
  2. Izzy was super well spoken

b. Things to improve/consider for next quarter

- i. Change backgrounds so that people's names and responsibilities are labelled
- ii. Working on anonymous submission method
1. Google form beforehand would be super useful

- a. Sheets spreadsheet 2 clunky
  - 2. Bridge difference between speakers/viewers
  - 3. Zoom webinar format could easily make things anonymous in real time
- 3. Summary post
  - a. Instagram
    - i. Manju questions: can't tell what is important
      - 1. Charlotte and Vince will help out
- 4. TBL article +DN article
  - a. Alia will reach out to Izzy for Charlotte
  - b. Admin may have issues with direct quotes, should be public
  - c. Vince was interviewed by Daily Nexus
- ii. Chanel Miller (3:20-3:22)
  - 1. Update
    - a. Almost set, just a matter of payment
    - b. AS program board discussion
      - i. we're footing the 15k bill so it would be a SASA event without their name on it
        - 1. Need to pay within the next week?
        - 2. We would have 11k left after for special projects, healthy amt
      - ii. They will help us with publicizing/planning it
- iii. Budget
  - 1. Extra funds from special projects: Could give to covid grants
    - a. Alia will ask Tianna for information, they'll ask BCUs for money soon
- iv. SASA Magazine
  - 1. Invoice will seem very large because it covers the whole amount of money for the next year (end of summer)
    - a. Not just coming out of our account, we have enough to cover it atm
    - b. (21k from F&B, 8k from HRB transferred to our account
    - c. Money coming from Alia soon
      - i. Waiting on Cindy and Anjum

***MOTION/SECOND: Alia/Vince***

**Motion to pay Students Against Sexual Assault \$45,301.79 for the purchase of 'btwn sheets' magazine subscription, as stated in the received invoice**

***ACTION: Vote: Consent to APPROVE***

**b. Publicity report**

i. Website

1. FAQs
  - a. Still have to figure out what those are
2. Bios
  - a. Manju wants the same info we have in ig posts in full sentences, has a doc with formatting
3. Digestible policy/legislation stuff (like how magazine does it)
4. Want to have anonymous SVSH blog around January
  - a. Urgency: for resources lists on other websites, want to make sure they have updated version
    - i. Document is static
5. Want digestible, dropdown list of resources
  - a. Specify confidential versus nonconfidential initially
6. Planning meeting for website things
  - a. Should be same day as anonymous blog meeting
  - b. Could get a rough draft in the next few weeks
    - i. Refine preferably over winter break or next quarter

**c. Policy Analyst report**

i. Meeting update

1. Having a person who would communicate more between nonprofit and UCSB boards (liason): Julia nominates herself
2. STESA programs with middle/high schoolers about consent educations
  - a. Would be hard to be involved with UCSB SASA due to legal issues
  - b. Seeing how we could support them through events and funding
  - c. Emily: encouraging volunteers on an educational front
    - i. Training isn't free, could give a stipend to UCSB students to take care of that fee
      1. Would help motivate those w/o resources
3. Beginning to review bills that were introduced in 2020 but dropped bc of COVID
  - a. Seeing how legislators will be treating 5 new bills
  - b. Not this year but next year for the next legislative cycle
  - c. Should review bills and get approval from both boards about which are the most important
    - i. Resource: **leginfo.com**

1. Shows current or previous bills, their progress, rationales, arguments for/against
  2. Not intuitive, co-chairs can help
- d. One specific bill discussed in nonprofit meeting = Gender Bias bill
  - i. Were supposed to sponsor last year
  - ii. Right before deadline to introduce it, they dropped it, probably would've been with covid anyways.
  - iii. Alia and Vince spent a lot of time on it last year
  - iv. Currently no legal definition for "gender bias"
    1. Any bill or law which evokes this phrase has no legal precedence
    2. Makes it hard to standardize
- d. Education Coordinator report
  - i. Title IX Website
    1. Leila will share with us the doc
      - a. Title 9 advocacy liaison, and RCSGD are now on there, but only phone: email would be better to provide
      - b. Getting back to Title 9 by the end of this week
        - i. [https://drive.google.com/file/d/16ddQQ3dY3eg5mhsKAQkZxSvCv5fci\\_1r/view?usp=sharing](https://drive.google.com/file/d/16ddQQ3dY3eg5mhsKAQkZxSvCv5fci_1r/view?usp=sharing)
    2. IV Survivor resource center
      - a. The reason it hasn't been publicized as much is not to reveal the location]
        - i. But apparently location is already provided
        - ii. Should find a way to publicize/describe the RC
        - iii. How you can choose to be treated there instead of downtown SB
    3. Flowchart idea
      - a. Title 9 statistics: 144 cases had insufficient information
        - i. If complainant doesn't respond, identify perpetrator
        - ii. Manju will use her biochem powers
  - ii. GauchoFYI position
    1. Scheduling first meeting
- e. Other reports
  - i. N/A

## **F. Old Business**

- a. N/A

**G. Acceptance of Minutes**

*MOTION/SECOND:* Vince/Manju

Motion to accept previous week's minutes

*ACTION:* Vote: Consent to APPROVE

**H. Adjournment @ 3:59**

*MOTION/SECOND:* Vince/Zarah

Motion to adjourn meeting

*ACTION:* Vote: Consent to APPROVE